Contaminants Conference Call September 7, 2012
Participants:

Adria Elskus (U Maine/USGS)

Jawed Hameedi (NOAA)

Matt Liebman (EPA)

David Page (Bowdoin)


Alison Rogers (ORISE at EPA)


Christine Tilburg (GOMC)
Gulfwatch & Mussel Watch
The call began with a brief reminder of why the Gulfwatch and Mussel Watch data was being discussed and where the figures presented in the slides might be utilized. It was agreed that the figures were more for the subcommittee’s discussion as opposed to inclusion in the fact sheet. The group agreed that the values agreed well between the programs for the ∑DDTs. Adria Elskus stated that she thought min/maxs and medians should be discussed in the fact sheet. The group also discussed utilization of the GIS figures from previous calls and the importance of keeping figures similar between all of ESIP’s fact sheets.
Sediment Index
The group then discussed the sediment index and possible use as an indicator. Matt Liebman wondered if the National Estuary Program (NEP) makes use of the NCA data (it does). Alison Rogers (ORISE intern at EPA) had prepared an Excel file showing potential sources for the NEP sediment index. Adria wondered how Alison had located the data. Alison stated that she had done a data search through the web/computer. Adria suggested that Alison start looking in more depth for the data. Christine Tilburg mentioned that she had held off from asking Alison to look deeper – she wanted to confirm that this indicator will be used prior to committing Alison’s time.
Jawed Hameedi stated that he feels the sediment index is the only thing to use at this point. It is an indicator that is already being used at a national scale and there is a fair amount of data. Matt wondered how the index is applied and the group discussed the three parts of the index:

1. Sediment toxicity (NCA uses 10 day exposure to marine amphipod (Ampelisca abdita)
2. Sediment contaminant concentrations (NCA did 91 constituents)
3. Sediment TOC concentrations (dry weight basis).

Adria stated that she likes the fact that the program is on-going. She also thought that it would be useful to have two figures available in the fact sheet. One figure with the index and another with sediment concentrations. 
The group discussed the fact that some sites in the Gulf of Maine will have very extensive data (ex. Boston Harbor). Christine stated that she would like to include one case study in the fact sheet looking in depth at the data available for that one location. The group liked the idea of using Boston Harbor for a case study (presumably Wendy Leo can assist in the writing).

Next Steps

The group wondered if Alison could start actively locating the datasets. It was requested that a GIS figure be available for the next call showing known locations. The subcommittee can decide later if it would be better to group sites (similar to how the eutrophication subcommittee approached their data). Christine, Matt Liebman, and Alison Rogers agreed to have a follow-up call to discuss this phase of the analysis.
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